Julington Creek Elementary

School Advisory Council Meeting


Tuesday November 8, 2022


Call to Order: Mrs. Johnston welcomed everyone to the November SAC meeting and called the meeting to order at 3:33 p.m.

Members in Attendance:  Dana Johnston; Valerie Foster; Amy Grimm; Cathy Apolinario
Jeanette Murphy; Richard Seal; Jeremy McAlee; Raquel McAlee; Linda McAnarney
Linda Piscatella; Kathy Khars; Lisa Bovitch; Jenelle Dunathan
Guests in Attendance: Paula Steele; Lara Pierce
SAC Minutes:   The minutes from the October meeting were approved as written.  There was a motion to approve the October minutes, and they were seconded.
Treasurer’s Report:  Mrs. Apolinario shared that the current balance sits at $1,641.85 for the SAC account, and the Florida Recognition account remains at $553.25.  
Principal’s Report:  
Mrs. Murphy welcomed to everyone to our November SAC meeting.  She shared that we are enjoying each day with our students at JCE.  Our school is a great place to be!  

JCE is looking forward to the new playground equipment that will be installed on the kindergarten through second grade playground.  The goal for installation is during winter break.  We are excited to see the students enjoy this resource. 

The district recently shared that students do not have to make up the Hurricane Ian days.
Our PTO is planning a few great events.  The Skate Station activity is this Friday November 11th.  There is also a general PTO meeting tonight at 7 p.m. in the school cafetorium.  
The district is meeting today about the impending storm at 4 p.m.  Information will be communicated to families if the school closes due to the storm. 

Old Business:  
There was no old business to discuss at today’s meeting.  
New Business
Budget Request-Lara Pierce STEM 
Mrs. Pierce requested eight mats for her robotics and coding STEM lessons.  Students will benefit from this resource in kindergarten through fifth Grade.  The cost of each mat is $69.95.  The total amount requested for eight mats with shipping and a five percent discount is $576.62.  After a few questions, clarifications, and discussion, there was a motion to approve the robotic and coding mats for student use in the STEM Lab.  The motion was seconded.  Thank you for approving this funds request for student STEM enrichment and education.  
The meeting was adjourned at 3:51 p.m. by Mrs. Johnston.  Our next meeting will take place on Microsoft Teams at 3:30 p.m. on Tuesday December 13, 2022.

 Respectfully Submitted,

    Amy Grimm

    JCE SAC Secretary

